
Request for Proposals for Security Services – OCWD Response to Questions and 
Additional Information for Vendors

1. Is there a requirement that the requested vehicle be a 4x4?

The vehicle for the Fountain Valley location has no such requirements. The 
requirements for the vehicle for the field locations requirements as stated in the RFP 
are: vehicle must be able to travel along unpaved roads, river levees, through mud 
and dirt.

2. Will the guards be required to travel on toll roads?

No.

3. Where shall the change of guards take place?

Changing of guard staff should take place at the Fountain Valley location guard 
shack, and for the field location guard, at OCWD Field Headquarters office location
in Anaheim.

4. What categories of trespassers can the field guard expect to encounter?

Examples of typical trespassing are homeless individuals or groups, kids, individuals 
fishing in the basins, vandals, theft, etc..

5. Are the security services to include outreach to the homeless population that are 
encountered?

No, The security service will work with local law enforcement agencies as needed. 
Vendors should provide details in their proposals regarding the experience of the 
vendor and the guards providing the services in dealing with these types of issues 
and coordinating with local agencies on homeless and security issues.

** As a matter of clarification for the field security service, the expectation is 
that they will patrol our Prado facility only to respond to alarms and as 
needed. A map of the Prado location has been attached for reference. This 
specific location will not be part of the daily patrol. 
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